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MEMORANDUM
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TO:
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RE:

June 28,2010

Ms. Sharon L. Summers, DMMA
P lanning & Po licy Develop-menftJnlt

rilin-Pow "dffiffiirronState Council for Persons with Disabilities

l3 DE Reg. 1504 IDMMA Prop. Medicaid Non-emergency Transportation Regulation]

The State Council for Persons with Disabilities (SCPD) has reviewed the Department of Health and
Social services/Division of Medicaid and Medical Assistance,s (DMMAs) pioposal to amend its
regulations regarding Non-Emergency Medical rransportation Services published as l3DE Reg.
1504 in the June 1, 2010 issue of the Register ofRegulations.

As background, DMMA adopted a transportation broker system in 2002 utilizing1,ogisticare. It
replaced a fee for service transportation system. This general model will continue under the new
regulation. However, states have an option to fund transportation broker systems either as an
"administrative" expense or a "medical" expense. DMMA is proposing tochange transportation
from an "administrative" expense to a "medical" expense with two (2) positive iesults: i)
elimination ofthe beneficiary co-p ay; and 2) State qualification for a higher federal reimbursement
rate.

SCPD endorses the proposed regulation since it will eliminate beneficiary co-pays and increase the
federal reimbursement rate.

Thank you for your consideration and please contact SCPD ifyou have any questions or comments
regarding our position or observations on the proposed regulation.

cc: Ms. Rosanne Mahaney
Mr. Brian Hartman, Esq.
Govemor's Advisory Council for Exceptional Citizens
Developmental Disabilities Council
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